NORTH ROSSLYN CIVIC ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MARCH 3, 2019

MINUTES

NRCA BOARD MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: JOHN HUMMEL, TERRI PRELL, SYLVIA KENDRA, NAOMI MERCER, AND JONATHAN DROMGOOLE

OTHERS: BOB AND CAROLYN FALB AND MARK ANTELL (ON TELEPHONE)

The meeting began at 3:05 pm.  

President Hummel began a discussion of a Dog Park being promoted by R-Dogs. Several points arose:

· R-Dogs currently seeks a Dog Park (minimum 10,000 square feet), preferably in Gateway Park West. The County in its Arlington Pops final draft describes Dog Runs (minimum 2,000 square feet) as “smaller, more localized areas in the County’s high-density urban corridors.” It then cites 9 areas in the County to which this applies, and Rosslyn is one of them. R-Dogs believes Gateway Park West can accommodate a Dog Park.

· R-Dogs will likely ask the NRCA to sponsor its eventual proposal to the County for a Dog Park.  This appears to be permitted under Article II of NRCA’s By-Laws, to wit: 

Section 1. Nature of Activities. In its activities, the Association shall be strictly non-partisan and non-sectarian. The Association, however, reserves the right to take a position and to express its views on any legislation, ordinance, or course of action which in the judgment of the Association will affect the welfare of its members, and to comment on the actions of individuals and groups whose purposes or actions affect the welfare of the North Rosslyn area. 

Section 2. Affiliation with Other Groups. The Association may join, support, or collaborate with other civic groups whose purposes and actions are consistent with the welfare of the North Rosslyn area and Arlington County, provided that any affiliation undertaken shall not impair the continued existence of the Association as a distinct organization.

· While several Board members spoke against the need for a Dog Park and NRCA’s sponsorship of R-Dogs, it was agreed that NRCA would not vote now, but wait until R-Dogs submits a written proposal to the NRCA.  The Board expressed interest in taking an objective Community Poll at that time to assess interest.

NRCA has closed its PO Box.  All mail will be forwarded to Treasurer Rick Froehlich, 1881 N Nash Street, Unit TS-09, Arlington, VA 22209. To avoid forwarding, we should tell everyone about our new address. Board member Hummel will announce this change on the Forum.

President Hummel is leaving Northern Virginia in 2020 and will not run for re-election 12/2019.

There was discussion of several upcoming events.

Board member Kendra expressed concern about the cost of our web site and the technical difficulties it presents.  She proposed eliminating the web site entirely but keeping the Forum.  Board member Dromgoole had thoughts about upgrading ways to access the Forum, including use of Instagram.  He agreed to work with Sylvia on this.

The meeting adjourned at roughly 4:15 pm.

JOHN HUMMEL, PRESIDENT

